
Board of Selectmen 
Minutes of June 6, 2023 

Meeting Minutes 
 

Present: LaCava , Papp           Regrets: Angevine 

Recording Secretary:  C Frisbie 

Meeting called to order at 5:01 pm by First Selectman LaCava   

1) Minutes of Special Meeting May 4, 2023:  Motion (Papp/LaCava)    All in Favor                     

Motion passes 2-0-0 
 

2) Additions to agenda: None 

 

3) Fire Company Apparatus Policy:  LaCava read proposed policy. The Fire Chief would like to 

change the (1) wording of sufficient manpower because it is a volunteer service, and you can’t 

guarantee a workforce with volunteers and (2) would like the 20 miles changed to 25 miles.  

Discussion followed – no change in the milage since the last paragraph gives the Chief and the 

Selectman to approve on anything over the 20 miles.  Discussion on manpower wording – change 

paragraph 2 to “general policy of the Fire Company to maintain sufficient apparatus and in a 

good faith effort to consider the manpower left in town for coverage.”  Motion (LaCava)to submit 

to the Fire Company with the language change to “manpower”   More discussion followed 

regarding keeping the newest apparatus in Town ad at the moment it is Engine 6.  LaCava 

rescinded the motion and will rewrite draft with new language for the next meeting.   
 

 

4) Discussion on Telecommunications:  LaCava is researching the possibility of cloud/internet-

based telephone system.  We have received a proposal from Granite Telecom and are looking 

into a couple more companies.  LaCava will be setting up a meeting with EdAdvance (IT) J. Schultz 

(installed the original phone system) and C. Frisbie to discuss our options and if there is any 

savings to making a change. 

 

5) Discussion on Possible Wake-boating Ordinance: LaCava shared the proposed draft ordinance 

from the Town of Washington.  It has been shared with the surrounding towns, lake 

organizations and CT DEEP.  It was explained what wake-boats are and the possible damage they 

could have on the lake because the lake is not wide enough to have the “wake” disburse before 

hitting the lake edges.  This is only a draft and Washington is waiting to hear from DEEP. 

 

6) FY 2022-23 Expenditures:  We are very tight on the budget vs actual this year.  There are a few 

lines we know we are over such as Recycling.  For the past few years, we were significantly lower 

than the budget and this year we are exceeding the budget. More recycling.  We will continue to 

watch the individual items but hope to be at or under budget per category. 

 

 

 

 

 



7) First Selectman’s Report:   LaCava welcomed those at the meeting and via zoom.   

• RSD20 – Papp gave a summary of what has been happening with the Board and 

encourages all to attend the committee meetings prior to the board meetings.  The staff 

is developing a curriculum for the regional school: the mascot is a bobcat: colors are teal, 

silver, and black: continue to work on a school name. 

• Park and Recreation – read report.  

• Social Services- applied for and received a community engagement grant from CCF.  It will 

be used for the Hip Hop program offered and the Young Women’s program.  Continue to 

work on different grants for programming. 

• DPW – cleaning up Beach and the Community/Senior Center: continue to have trees cut 

in Town: paved Reverie Lane last week and will be chip sealing this week if the weather 

cooperates.  Place fresh millings on Wolf Rd and the driveway at Cornwall Rd. 

• We submitted our EMS plan to the State but need to fix a few items with the Ambulance 

Chief and then will resubmit. 

• Bear law in CT was passed but no hunting in Litchfield County.  The remaining counties 

have a limited number of hunting permits.  The law also includes “No Feeding the Bears” 

rule. 

• Meeting with NuVance on 6/8.  For the towns under the new paramedic contract – 

advisory meeting. 

• State of CT declined US Bike Route 7 to change the route to come into Warren and by-

pass Route 7 north to Cornwall from Kent.  CT feels it is too dangerous to use Route 341 

to Rte. 45 compared to staying on route 7 north. 

• Attended the Secret Garden at Warren School.  It’s a beautiful garden in the back of the 

school with a new pavilion. 

• We hosted a retirement party for Joanne Tiedmann who worked for the town for over 20 

years.  It was a beautiful day at Warren Woods this past Sunday.  Many folks from town 

and surrounding town clerks attended.   We are looking forward to a retirement party for 

Luke Tanner who will be retiring this year from over 50 years of service to the Town. 

• Warren Affordable Housing met with architects and engineers on the grounds.  They will 

not wait for bids. 

• Construction to fix Rte. 45 S just pass Curtiss Road will start next year.  The road will be 

one way with a temporary traffic light controlling the traffic.  We are working on getting 

the equipment to have “pre-emption capabilities” so when emergency vehicles need to 

get through the area, they will be able to control the light for safety reasons. 

• As of this year, the State if requiring towns to report on their TAR (Town Aid Road) Funds 

and exactly where the funds were spent. 

• We have had requests to have the digital speed sign placed on the roads in Warren.  We 

try to have the sign in different locations throughout the town and we must get 

permission from the State to have it on State roads.  Plus, at the moment, one sign has 

been sent to Canada to be repaired.  

• Sustainable CT – will table until we have a full Board. 

 

 

 

 



8) Public Comment:   

• R. Neary – spoke about the proposed Wake-boating ordinance. 

• M. Mostajo – spoke about the proposed Wake-boating ordinance. 

• D. Robinson – spoke about configuration of the lake regarding the ordinance. 

 

 

Motion (Papp/LaCava) to adjourn at 5:50pm            All in Favor    Motion passes 2-0-0 

Respectfully submitted by 
Colleen Frisbie 
 
Submitted attachments are available at the Town Hall, Town Clerk’s Office  

Click for Audio 

https://us06web.zoom.us/rec/play/EPevVuEjpQzUJKdGPg6_yIRYOc5BBvu8xjoAM5PHn8joKqEqSqaKjt8toh35KXyYNes3f-yUAUUZaYlt.UgdH66bhqyyCs-tq











